School Newsletter - 3rd May, 2024

# THYTHORN FIELD PRIMARY SCHOOL

MAY'S LEARNING POWER IS THE RESILIENCE RANGER

# A NOTE FROM MRS PRICE ...

Thank you if you have already returned our parent survey. It is really important for us to have your views on what we do well and what we can do even better. We have had to postpone the Colour Dash due to unpredictable weather conditions this week. The new date will be Friday 24th May in the afternoon.

#### **SHOUT OUTS**

Well done this week to all the children who achieved a certificate. If your child shows any learning powers at home, please use a 'wow' slip (copies in reception) and put it in the box in the entrance. Slips are available on the website too.

Well done to Elijah (Yr 4) for his excellent poetry writing. He has shown resilience and creativity and produced a great piece of writing.

# YEAR 6 CELEBRATION AFTERNOON!

The children in Year 6 will shortly be taking part in the SATS tests. At the end of the week, the Friends of Thythorn have kindly funded an afternoon for the children to enjoy an inflatable activity course. It is a great way for the children to relax after the busy week. Further details to follow.

# **HOUSE POINTS UPDATE**

The running total of house points up to this week are as follows

Attenborough House: 1318 points Lineker House: 1466 points Townsend House: 1394 points Wan House: 1505 points



# **BREAKFAST CLUB PROVISION**

We are pleased to offer parents/carers the option to book onto the new Thythorn Field Breakfast Club, starting Wednesday 8th May 2024! We have responded to parent/carer enquiries and are trialling a 'pay as you go' breakfast provision.



The session time will run from either 7.30 - 8.35am at a cost of £5 per session, or 8.00 - 8.35am at a cost of £2.50. A light breakfast of cereal, fruit and/or toast will be offered to the children. If you wish to book a session, please phone or email the office by 3.30pm the day before you require care at the latest. Payments will need to be paid in advance, cash only, before the date of the session. Please hand all payments to the school office or the staff member leading the breakfast club.

PLEASE NOTE! If there is sufficient demand to continue the club, we will look to move to an advance booking system, with payments made online with regular booking patterns. This will be communicated in advance before the end of the summer term, depending upon demand.

# **SOURCES OF SUPPORT...**

Smiling Mind - a free app with meditations (helpful at bedtime), mindfulness and positive psychology strategies for adults and children. Search for Smiling Mind on the App Store / Google Play.



#### **DIARY DATES**

6th May 24: 7th - 10th May 24: 13th - 16th May 24:

24th May 24: 27th - 31st May 24:

7th June 24: 17th June 24:

2nd July 24:

**Bank Holiday** 

Yr 5 Aylmerton Residential Trip

Yr 6 SATs week Colour Dash - rearranged date

Half Term Break

Bikeability week - Year 5 and 6 EYFS/KSI Sports Day 9.00am

**KS2 Sports Day** 2pm

# THANK YOU FROM THE KITCHEN STAFF

Hannah and Sarah would like to acknowledge the lovely manners from the majority of the children who consistently say thank you for their cooked meals. The staff work really hard to ensure the children are offered tasty meals every day and really appreciate the manners shown.

# ATTENDANCE

This year our attendance target is 96.5%. This week's attendance figures are:

YEAR 4: 95.8 % FYFS: 93.2% YEAR 5: 89.2 % YEAR 1: 93.5 %

YEAR 2: 97.4 % YEAR 6: 98.2%

YEAR 6 WIN THIS WEEK!! YEAR 3: 96.3 %

# Attendance Every student. Every day.

pertant

# WE HAVE RECENTLY SAID HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ...

Children celebrating their birthday this week are:

Year 1: George, Year 4: Finley, Declan Year 5: Olivia, Logan, Serena, Year 6: Arlind, George



# **CHARITY CLOTHING COLLECTIONS**

We are continuing to collect bags of clothing which are donated to charity and raises the school funds at the same time. If you would like to donate, clothing bags can be collected from the school office at any time. Please hand filled bags in to the office. Thanks for your support.





# ! NUT FREE SCHOOL !

Reminder: Thythorn Field Primary School is a nut free zone. We have a number of children with allergies and therefore must always ensure that no products containing nuts are brought onto the school premises. Thank you all for your support.